C27 COMMUNICATION COUNCIL – MARCH 22, 2022 CW (PM) - Report No. 10, Item 2

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Date: March-01-22 9:34:45 AM

From: Amjad Datoo >

Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 9:07 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca; Maurizio Bevilacqua

- <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Mario Ferri <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Gino Rosati
- <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Linda Jackson <Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; Marilyn lafrate
- <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Tony Carella <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; Rosanna DeFrancesca
- <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Sandra Yeung Racco <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Alan

Shefman < Alan. Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Dear Respectable Councellors and Clerk Officers

I write to you in regards to this project with grave concerns. We are a family that owns and lives in the 2 residences within the Thornhill Woods area. The reason we moved into this area is because of the wooded nature and the serenity it offers.

This proposal of 2 large-story buildings plus 5 additional stacked townhome blocks on a much smaller size of land than 9000 Bathurst is simply outrageous and unacceptable. Not only does it deface the fabric and serenity of the neighbourhood, it will result in increased traffic and result in 3 projects with mid to high rise towers in such close proximity of each other not to mention within the wooded community. For this proposal to even be considered, it must be extensively scaled back to the point where living density is proportional to all the neighbouring lands.

We hope that you will take into consideration our concerns with highest regards and address them before making any final decision.

thank you for your time

Amjad Datoo Hendel Dr. Thornhill ON